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CATENDAR

June 11 & 13 PAAC class "Perishable Materials", at the Lacey's,
2262 Juniper Ct., Boulder, (L42-4400 for directions).

. June 15 Pre-historic Site survey - Boulder and Longmont crews
Historic Site Survey. See article further on in this

issue. .
June 16 Atlatl practiee at Leni's, 8191 N. 81lst St. Longmont

(near Niwot). Spectators welcome. For directions, see
map this issue, or call 652-2203. 1:30 PM to 7

June 18 This date for Executive Board meeting on hold pending
Bill Boyle's return from vacation June 16th. Board
members will be notified by phone if meeting this date.

June 18 & 20 PAAC Class "Perishable Materials"™, 7 - § FM

June 22 Historical Site Review - Callahan House, Longmont.
For information call Kay Evatz 776-6491.

June 22 & 23 ig at Swallow Site, Ken Caryl Ranch. 8:30 AM- L4:30 PM.
See May Calumet for more information.

June 25 Regular Meeting not being held on regular meetng
date. See June 29th for information.

June 29 1st Annual Lyons Chapter Barbecue/Picnic, Details
further on this issue.

FIAN AHEAD FOR JULY AND AUGUST

July Atlatl Practice. Anytime and any day up to the 19th.

July 6 Pre-historic Site Survey - Boulder/Longmont crews




CAIENDAR-PTAN AHEAD CONTINUED '

July 13 C. A. S. Quarterly Board of Directors Meeting and .
10:00am  Advisory Committee to the State Archaeologist Meeting,
to First National Bank Bldg., 9th and Royal Gorge Blvd.,

5:00pm Basement Meeting Room, Canon City, CO.

July 13 Pot Luck dinner at Victoria Sounart's home, 422 Pine Ave.,
6:00pm Canon City, 6:00 PM. Qut-of-towners bring KentuckyFried or ?27.

July 14 Tour to Waugh Montain Area., 10 AM, all CAS memberers who
missed out on last year's rained-out tour at the Annual
Meeting are invited.

July 19- World Open Atlatl Contest, Flint Knapping Demonstrations,
20-21 and Craft Fair. Lyons Chapter team competing.

July 20 Pre-historic or historic gite surveys - Boulder/Longmont
crews.

July 27 Historic Site survey

July 30 Regular Meeting Lyons Chapter, Rm. 199, Hellems Bldg.,
C. U, Boulder campus. 7:30 PM. Steve Cassells, speaker,
"Front Range Archaeology. See article from Kay Evatz,
Field Director, this issue.

APOLOCY FROM YOUR EDITOR REGARDING MAY CALUMET .

In order to "help" the Longmont post office by putting all of the
newsletters properly sorted and banded according to city, they were

put into a large envelope to avoid their scattering down the mail

shute. As a result, since the large outside envelope was not

addressed, and the envelope inadverdantly sealed, the whole lot

was sent first to Denver and then to the Dead Letter office in

San Francisco. As a result many of you failed to get the May

issue until a week later after the error was discovered and a

new batch were printed up and dispatched. Will try to NEVER let

it happen again. (Just heard that most of you got two copies after all!)

PAAC CIASS "PERISHABLE MATERIALS

Sue Lacey has mailed maps to her home to those persons who signed
up for the class. If you have decided to attend but hadn't signed
up at a meeting, call her for directions. Cost of the class is
$10.00, if you have not had any of the classes in this module.

ATTATL PRACTICE - Sunday, June 16

There are only a little more than 30 days left to practice. All

interested people should try to attend. Also any spectators are

welcome to watch us throw. We need to discuss, also, whether

or not we need some idintification as a TEAM. How about your

blue 50th Anniversary tee shirt with "Lyons Chapter Atlatl Team" .
imprinted on the back? A& couple of the team think that is a good

idea. Remember, we also plan to compete at Colorado Springs in Aug.
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) REGUIAR EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

As Bill is on vacation until June 16th, we are unable to verify
the 18th of June as a Board meeting. Also this is also the date
of a PAAC class and many of the Board members are taking theclass.
Board members will be notified by phone or letter as soon as the
date is determined.

HISTORICAT SITE REVIEW

Call Kay Evatz on this. The Callahan (sp?) House in Longmont
has been surveyed, but the paper work needs to be reviewed and
completed.

DIG AT SWALLOW SITE, KEN CARYL RANCH

Don't miss at least one of the weekends scheduled for the Swallow
Site dig. Plan to participate....take your trowel and whisk broom
and get into a grid. If you "dig" (bad pun) archaeology, you will
be hooked for sure. Directons to Ken Caryl are included in the
May Calumet and also the dates - everyother weekend into September.
Also the Denver Chapter has scheduled a two week long dig from
July 6 thru July 21. There are no facilities (except a "Green
Box"), but you can camp at the site but need to bring your own
water, food, ete. Call Ivol Hagar (986-2483) or Doug Medina
(239-8355) for more information. They are also going to dig at
another site south of Denver during this two week period and will
alternate sites. Call for information and maps, times, etc. will
be sent.

FIRST ANNUAL LYONS CHAPTER BARBECUE/PICNIC

There will be no meeting on the regular date of the last Tuesday

of the month. Instead the meeting will be held on Saturday, June
29th, from noon to 7772, at Leni and Hazllie's, 8191 N. 81st, Longmont
(near Niwot). See map to the house. This will be a gala social

time get-together. Bring your spouse,house mate, kids. If any

one wants to play volley ball, we will set up the net....or how
are you at croquet?....maybe a ride in the little yellow Piper
Cub if you are brave and liXe to ride in 1ittle planes.....there

is lots of room for frisbie....bring your atlatls and darts and

we will practice (and also demonstrate this fine art). Let's get
together and get to know each other at this, our first summer out-
door affair. You will love the "farm" and the view and the fun.
Come at noon and stay as long as you like. Bring a covered dish
and whatever you like for your family to put on the barbecue grill.
The Chapter will provide ice tea and lemonade, so if you want beer
or whatever, be sure to bring your own. See next page for map

and call if you get lost...Leni (652-2203)

TEE SHIRTS AND PATCHES AVATIABIE

Have you ordered your 50th Anniversary tee shirt and/or patch?
Sign-up sheets for both available at meetings. Chapter makes
$1.00 or $1.25 on each transaction. Help the treasury along as
well as getting a nice momento of our 50th Anniversary Year.
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[OHLIER
FROM KAY EVATZ, FIELD DIRECTOR

We are offering a FRONT RANGE ARCHAEQLOGY MINICQURSE by Steve
Cassells. This minicourse might be our last chance to study with
the author of Colorado Archaeology (published 1983) as he has
been offered 2 job out of state. The course will start with a
lecture open to the public at our July 30th regular meeting at
7:30 PM. The topic, "Front Range Archaeology”. There will be

a four day field trip from Aug. 3 to 6 to view the environment

of prehistoric sites. We plan to car pool in four cars, four
persons to a car with Steve in a different car each day. At
night we will-primitive camp near the sites. If needed, one car
could be used to take people to nearby motels for those who do
not wish to camp out. Schedule: Aug. 3rd, leave for Pueblo at

8 AM, pick up people at Denver at 9AM and Pueblo at 12:00 n.
After lunch, we will spend the afternoon at sites in the Purga-
toire and Apishapa areas. Camp that night. Aug. 4th, start at

8 AM to view rock shelters, rock art and Blakesklee Stone Columns.
Camp that night. Aug. 5th, leave for the Denver area. Visit
Magic Mountain, Spring Gulch and Nelson Ranch sites. That night
sleep at our own homes (can share rooms in my house in Longmnt
for out-of-towners). Aug. 6, visit the Dent, Frazier, Jergens
and Powers-Paleo Indian sites. After lunch, travel to Laporte

to see the Johnson site and the Roberts Buffalo Jump site. Cost
of this minicourse is $75.00 per person plus $15 to $20 for gas
if you travel with someone else. Registration and full fee must
be received by July 13. Call Kay Evatz (776-6491), 2121 Squires,
Longmont 80501 for information or answers %o gquestions. If enough
"four day" people register, we will be able to take Sat. andSun
people for a fee of $40.00.




Send registration to Kay Evatz, 2121 Squires, Longmont, CO 80501
. Full fee payable by July 13.
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STEVE CASSELL'S - FRONT RANGE ARCHAEOLOGY MINICQURSE
August 3-4-5-6, 1985

Name Phone
Address

Will want to camp out Do not wish to camp out
Need ride Can take car How many?

Fee enclosed
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Participants responsible for own meals enroute, camp meals, exiras.

ALSO FROM KAY

The three Field Directors met to make sure that all the survey crews
were doing the same things and to make sure we had a good communication
network with the members of the crews. It was decided that we will
have three groups, to be knows as the Boulder crew, the Longmont crew
and the Historic Site crew. The names have nothing fo do with where
vou live. Anyone can go on any site survey as long as there is room,
no more than six to a crew. You may sign up for surveys at the

monthly meetings or call the Information person. At present, they

are Boulder crew-Louise Derr (449-3419); Lo ont crew-Bill Boyle
(772-2279 ) ;0r Historic crew-Kay Evatz (776-6491).

Warren Church, Field Director, will have to have a replacement as
he is going to Peru for the next year. He suggested that Mark
Chenault, new Graduate Assistant at the C. U. Museum, be asked to
replace him. The Information person assignment was necessary as
Michael is out of town so much.

The Boulder and Longmont/Historic crews will each have a pack for
survey supplies. At present it will have a notebook with necessary
forms and sign-up sheets for the crew members, 2 30 meter tape and
flags. We plan to have another money-making project to enable us
to ouy another compass (see Steve's class above) so that each crew
will have a compass for their use. At present, the compass will be
held by Bill or Louise at work. Each crew will go out at least one
a month - 1st and 3rd Saturdays for the Boulder and Longmontcrews
and the 4th Saturday for the Historic crew.

A11 efforts will be made to make sure each group has copies of

211 the maps and that the information people getogether once a

month to share information and send the reports intec the State

office once a month in one packet. All gquestions and problems should
be referred to the Information pecple. Every effort will be made

to get people out on surveys so they can complete reguirements for
certification. Be patient. This is a new plan and the bugs must be
worked out. But you must sign up and show up if you want o go out.
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BITS AND PIECES FROM THE EDITOR

Don't forget the ART OF THE RAINMAKERS, prehistoric Southwestern
Indian art and architecture exhibit opens June 15th at the University
Museum, C. U. Boulder campus in the Main Gallery of the Museum.

636 3638

Bob Nykamp, Archaeologist for the Routt National Forest, Steamboat
Springs has called Ivol Hagar, Executive Secretary,for volunteers

to help with surveys for four timber sales in his area. He will
pay $60.00 a week and furnish you with a place to stay, or $8.00

a day for four day weekends. Bob is a great guy. Many of us worked
with him on the Rabbit Mountain survey and like him a lot. Can you
help? Contact him at Routt National Forest, 29587 W. U. S. 40,
Suite 20, Steamboat Springs, CO 80487. This would be a wonderful
way to spend a week of your vacation.

R

Please read the letter from Leslie Wildesen in this issue to help
you understand the"Blue Sheets". After all of the second and third
hand information....this is "straight from the horse's mouth", as
it were. (Sorry, Leslie....couldn't resist.)

e H R

The Lyons Chapter Atlatl Team is growing. Several more people

are in the process of making atlatls and darts and Leslie Wildesen,
State Archaeoclogist, has joined our team and has made two darts
and her own atlatl. The people at Saratoga will be amazed at the
size of our team and, naturally. our consummate skill!!!! We're
not just bragging...."if you've got it, flaunt it!". We have
quite a large group going for the fun. Have you made your reser-
vation? You will be sorry if you miss it.

4R

The Lyons Historical Society and Museum are sponsoring the LYONS
"GOOD OLD DAYS" to be held June 26th thru June 30th. There is
something going on every day including a Medallion Hunt (a treasure
hunt), a carnival and midway at Bohn Park with dancing music 7:30

to midnight, a pancake breakfast, a buffalo barbecue and a Logger's
Rodeo in Meadéw Park, a jog up So. St. Vrain Canyon, a sidewalk sale
and an Artisans Fair plus a Black PowderShoot. Check your local
papers for times and days of the various events.

e

Colorado Indian Market Days has been declared for July 3 thru 8 by
Gov. Richard Lamm. The event, sponsored by White Horse Gallery, will
take place at the C. U. Events Center from 9 AM to 9 FM daily. More

than 350 artists from tribal groups of North America will compete
for awards in catagories of Native American art.
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As a quorum was not reached at the last Executive Board meeting,
no official business could be transacted.
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Minutes of the Lyvons—-CAS Monthly Meeting, May 28, 1985

Vice-President, Ann Pipkins, opened the meeting at 7:40 p.m. in UMC 157,
University of Colorado, Boulder campus.

Sharon Pay gave a progress report on Michael Burney's survey crew, Mary Sucke
reported on Warren Church's survey crew, and Sara White reported on her survey

crew. These survey crews are working on the Boulder County Archaeological
Inventory. Kay Evatz reported that the crews will continue their work. Prehistoric
surveys will take place every first and third Saturdays of each month; with histeric
surveys to take place every fourth Saturday of each month. Mark Chenault will
replace Warren Church as Field Director. Warren is leaving in June to go down to
Peru to work with Jane Wheeler and Tom Lennon. Louise Derr will be the contact
person for Michael Burney's group and Bill Boyle will be the contact person for

the other groups. A discussion followed pertaining to specific procedures to be

be used by the survey crews in order to get them coordinated.

Treasurer, Sara White, reported that Lyons-CAS has a treasury balance of §332.31.

Discussion was held regarding the purchase of tapes and flags to be used by the
survey crews. A motion was unanimously passed to have the Chapter purchase two

30 meter tapes at approximately $20-30 each and 200 pin flags (22 inches in length)
at approximately $6.50 per hundred. Either Louise Derr or Kay Evatz will take the
responsibility of purchasing these supplies for the group.

A brief discussion was held regarding the purchase of 50th Anniversary patches.
A motion was unanimously passed to have the Treasurer purchase 20 patches from
the Montrose Chapter.

An announcement was made about the Perishable Materials eclass. It will begin
on June llth and will be held at the Lacey's. As of this meeting, there were
enough people signed up on the list, however, more people are welcome to add
their names to the list.

Discussion was held regarding the Chair position of the Ways and Means Committee.
No one volunteered at this time. A motion was unanimously passed that the necessity
for this position be discussed at the next Executive Board Meeting.

Ann read a letter from Ivol Hagar that a nmew CAS Chapter has been started in
Carbondale, Colorado. The name of this Chapter is the Roaring Fork Valley Chapter
of CAS. They already have 32 paid members with more to come. A hearty welcome to
this new Chapter!

Kay Evatz reported on the Historiec Longmont Landmark Commission. She said the
Commission is trying to establish 3 Historic Districts within Boulder County.

A minimum of 50 buildings is required to establish a district which is what is
available for surveying at this time, Kay indicated that help is needed in working
with the Historic Architect in recording each building. She suggested that before
people begin surveying that they first take the Historie Tour of Longmont. Historie
surveys will take place every fourth Saturday of each month.

The issue of a new Lyons Chapter t-shirt logo was tabled at this time.

In place of a our regular monthly meeting a barbeque will be held instead. It will

be on Saturday, June 29th,noon ‘til ?, at Leni Clubb's house. Everyone should bring

a covered dish, something for grill, and something to drink. The Derrs andeMarp-Seeke
have volunteered to assist Leni in setting this event on its way.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
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MEMO
TO: CAS Chapters
FROM: Leslie E. Wildesen, State Archaeologist (ﬂA)J
DATE: May 20, 1985

SUBJECT: Funding for OAHP and OSAC

At the CAS Board Meeting in Boulder on April 20, 1985, I was asked to outline
the funding mechanism for the OAHP, and specifically how the "blue sheets"
fit into that mechanism. Here goes.

All staff salaries, equipment, supplies, telephone, copying, travel, and
cther expenses of the CAHP are funded by an annual federal grant from the
Historic Preservation Fund. This fund is part of the Land and Water Conser-—
vation Fund, created by Congress to support resource conservation and preser-
vation activities; the source of the money that goes into this fund is
offshore oil receipts, not tax dollars. The total grant amount is set by
Congress each yvear; the grant ictself is administered by the National Park
Service, in accordance with their manuals and regulations.

Each state must apply each vear for their share of the grant. The application
documents how much work was produced with grant money during the past year,
and projects.workload and products for the coming year, and each state's

share is apportioned based on these factors. In addition, each state must
match the amount of the grant as a condition of receiving this federal money.

You will note that the Historic Preservation Fund is intended to pay for
activities of the State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO), not the Office

of the State Archaeologist (0SAC). Archaeological activities undertaken in
Colorade as authorized by state law have no separate source of funds. Archae-
ological activities that relate to the federal historic preservation program,
such as site file maintenance, federal project review, National Register
nomination, and public awareness and training (PAAC) have been funded as part
of that program, as described above.

In Colorado, "match" has been generated from several sources: the state
provides office space, furniture, utilities, and personnel and accounting




MEMO

CAS Chapters
May 20, 1985
Page two

services; wvolunteers (including CAS members) donate their time to warious
program activities, such as survey, National Register review, and workshop
development; and local governments match any subgrant money disbursed to
them either with local funds or volunteer time.

The "blue sheets" are the way CAS members document the monetary value of

their donated time. They are not money, nor do they directly generate money.

That is, OAHP does not receive $4.50 each time a "trainee" level person

spends an hour on a survey or in a PAAC class. We must, however, demonstrate

that for every $4.50 we spend out of our federal grant, at least $4.50 (either
in cash or in-kind contributions) has been spent by someone else on activities
associated with our statewide program; the "blue sheets" provide that proof.

Thus, the "blue sheets'" are an important part of the overall funding for
archaeological activities in Colorado.

6 & 6 66 O b D 6 6 6 o b

PRESIDENT, WILLIAM BOYLE, 950 PASQUE, LONGMONT 80501{772-2279)

YICE PRESIDENT, ANN PIPKINS, 4500 - 19™ ST, #456, BOULDER 80302 {449-0851)
SECRETARY, PETER CHRISTENSEN, SALINA STAR RT., SUNSET, 80302 (BUS. 4¥7-9311)
TREASURER, SARA WHITE, 6018 FOXHILL DR., LOKGMONT 80501 (7@2-0029)

HAIRMEMN OF STANDING COMMITTEES AND DIR

Director, Jean Kindig, 714 Kalmia, Boulder, 80302 {442-2581)

Director, Les Lacsy, 2262 Juniper Ct., Boulder, 80302 {442-4400)

Director, Mary Derr, 3410 Everett Dr. Boulder, 80303 (499-2065)

CAS Rep. , Sharon Pay, SO00 Butte, Sp.*116, Boulder, 80301 (443-3042)
Libr.7Hist., Cleo Barnes, 2747 Crestridge Ct., Boulder 80302 (444-1050)

Public. Chr., Mary Sucke, 972 Martin Rd., Longmont 80501 (772-9538)

Co-Chr. Pub., Pat Hatfield, 1951 Yista Dr., Boulder 80302 (443-3042) (/7 - /724
The Calumet Editor, Leni Clubb, 8191 N. 815, Longmont 80501 (652-2203)

Mbrship Secy., Kim Kreutzer, 1475 Folsom #3025, Boulder 80302 ( 444-5064)
Field Dir. Warren Church, 1310 College, #1076, Boulder, 80302 {449-0961)

Field Dir., Kay Evatz, 2121 Squires, Longmont, 80501 { 776-6491)

Field Dir., Micheel Burney, P.0.Box 70563, Boulder 80306 (449-5722)

#Advisory Comm. to 0SAC, Hallie Cash, 8191 N. 8lst., Longmont 80501 {652-2203)
Advisory Comm. to 0SAC, Fred Lange, 738 Hilltop, Longmont 80501(772-2012)
Chapter PAAC Coord., Sharon Pay, S000 Butte, Sp. #116, Boulder 80301 (443-3042)

This newsletter is published monthly by the Lyons Chapter of the Colorado Archeeologicel Sociely,
The views expresssd in articles or editorials appearing in this publication do not necessarily
reflect those of the membership or Executive Board of the Lyons Chapter, C. A.S.
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